
     

         Weekly Newsletter, Week of June 8, 2025    
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

          8:00 a.m. Informal Service             
              10:00 a.m. Traditional Worship 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
Prayers for our Church Family: 
Clarita Bongolan has been having some heart problems in which her heart valves were      
         not functioning properly and caused fluid to accumulate in her lungs. She was        
         admitted to PIH and is now recovering from open heart surgery that she had on     
         Tuesday, June 2nd. Please keep Clarita in your prayers.  
Sharon Dutton (daughter of Ruth Barnes) has been diagnosed with Multiple Myeloma 
 Cancer and begins Chemotherapy.     
Prayers out into our World: 
Prayers to end not only the constant violence against each other happening in our 
 communities throughout the United States, but the continued violence happening 
 in our world.   
Continued prayers for all those affected by the all the tornados and flooding across 
 central USA. Condolences to the families of those who have lost their lives in 
 these storms.   
Continued prayers for our Members, Family, and Friends:  
 Terry Feulner, Ted and Betty Williams, Frank Bouma (son of Ruth Barnes), Lisa 
 (daughter of Orlen Willoughby), Donna Lilly, Ruth Feick, Jean Logan,  
 Doris Sachs, Dorothy Tarvin, Chris Kozak (son of Rich and Denise Kozak),  
 Diane Crawford (daughter of Shirley Butler), Jeff Graves (son of Joe and Patty 
 Graves). 
  

IN OUR PRAYERS 

Keeping in Touch at SMUMCHH 



 

 
 
Wednesday, June 11th  The Naomi Circle will be having lunch at Silver Palace  
     Restaurant instead of meeting in the Fellowship Hall. 
July 11th thru July 14th   The California-Pacific Annual Conference will be held  
     in the City of Indian Wells.     
  
 
 

 
 

    
  June 15th Father’s Day with our special speaker,  
    Rich Kozak!  

 
   

  
  June 1 Rodney Kurimoto  
  June 8 Terry and Joy Feulner serving the coffee with Sam &   
    Rosa Robles serving hot dogs!  
  June 15 (Father’s Day)   ? 
  June 22 Pastor David and Mary   
  June 29 ? 
    
 If you would like to host our Coffee Fellowship Time after Worship on any 
 Sunday, please contact or see Carol Rogers. 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Those whose names are printed in red, have a special celebration this coming week -   
  
 June Birthdays   June 3 Kevin Matsumura 

                             BIRTHDAYS AND WEDDING ANNIVERSARIES  

                         COFFEE FELLOWSHIP HOSTS & HOSTESSES 

                WEEKLY ADDITIONS/CHANGES/ETC. TO THE CALENDAR 

                        SPECIAL SUNDAYS COMING UP . . .   



     June 3 Tim Gudz  
     June 8 Diane Cline 
     June 9 Margaret Gow 
     June 11 Kristian Yawn  
     June 14 Steve Highland 
     June 16  Nancy Reid 
     June 20 Olga Baker 
     June 25 Joyce Schlitt  
     June 29 Louise Green 
     June 30 Sheila Crain 
     June 30  Mary Choi  
 
 Wedding Anniversaries  June 24 Huber and Carlita Bongolan 
      June 27 Johnny Doyle and Yuet Yun 

 

 
 
 
Those at St. Matthew’s UMC who are taking a “Summer Hiatus” -  
 
 Naomi Circle will be not be meeting from June 12th until September 10th.  
  
 Bells and Children’s Choir are in break until end of August.  
 Choir’s last rehearsal will be Thursday, June 19th. Rehearsal still at 5pm.  
 Choir’s last performance is Sunday, June 22nd.   
 Rehearsals for all groups will resume on Thursday, August 21st.   
 
 Adult Sunday School will not be meeting during the month of August.  
 
 
     Ongoing Outreach Project - “Hygiene Kits!”  
         
     St. Matthew’s Outreach Committee is continuing to collect   
       items for the “Hygiene Kits”. These items will be donated to   
     the Annual Reach Out Program in Whittier Narrows Park   
     where portable “shower wagons” are brought in and items for   
     personal hygiene kits are distributed to homeless population.   
     Can you help?   
                        

ANNOUNCEMENTS  



Suggested items needed for the kits (note: Dollar Tree Stores and those “travel size 
items” at Walmart and Target and some Drug Stores are a great place to purchase any 
of these items) are:  
 small bottles of shampoo, bath soap (bars or liquid), tooth paste, toothbrush, 
 teeth floss or floss pics, comb, deodorant, band aids, q-tips, small bottle of body 
 powder, body lotion, or sunscreen, washcloths and/or towels are welcome too.  
 *Please – NO razors or disposable razors, or any type of scissors.  
Please bring items to Church on Sundays, or . . . drop items by the office during the 
week. This will be an ongoing project for a few months. Let’s spread our Lord’s love 
and care! Any questions, please see Morgan Matthews after Worship or call the 
Church Office.                
 
                                      -Morgan Matthews, Outreach Coordinator, St. Matthew’s UMC  

  
 
    Pastor David continues to offer Free Music Lessons to our     
      community. Learn how to play the keyboard, guitar or drums. Call  
      the church office at 626-333-6656 or email the office at     
      smumchh@gmail.com for more information.  
 
 
 

SUMMER CAMP!!!  

          

         Scholarships are available.  

         Please contact the Office,  
         Pastor David, or Patty Graves.  
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 Our Office Administrator, Louise, will be out of the office  
 on vacation from Friday, June 27th and returning to the  
 office on Monday, July 7th. Pastor David and Mary will be  
 handling the office during Louise’s absence.   
 
 

 
 
 

     Pastor David will be attending the Cal-Pac 2025   
     Annual Conference June 11-14th. Pastor and Mary will  
     be taking some vacation time too from July 14th thru  
     July 28th. Our Guest Speakers for Sunday, July 20th and  
     27th yet to be determined.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St. Mathew’s United Methodist Church 
15653 Newton Street, Hacienda Heights, CA 91745 

626-333-6656      smumchh@gmail.com     www.stmattsumc.com 
 

Office Hours: Monday - Thursday 9:30am to 3:30pm  
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